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consideration of the investment case for the State Highway 1 (SH1) Wellington Improvements project 
in 2025. 
 
The package of improvements, including a duplicate Mt Victoria Tunnel, improvements to the Basin 
Reserve, and a duplicate Terrace Tunnel, was considered to strike the best balance between cost and 
economic benefits for the Wellington region. This option will deliver significant economic and 
productivity benefits through travel time savings and reliability while at the same time increasing the 
resilience of the SH1 corridor and improving safety. It will also improve travel times and reliability for 
key public transport routes. 
 
I note there are elements of the dismissed options (the long tunnel) which are being taken forward as 
part of the preferred package of improvements. As these elements remain under development to be 
considered by the Board, certain details have been withheld for the time being. 
 
The project will now move through an investment case, which will be brought back to the NZTA Board 
for consideration by mid-2025, with NZTA considering opportunities to begin enabling works in 2026. 
 
Under section 28 of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to refuse 
parts of this request and to withhold some information. The contact details for the Ombudsman can be 
located at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
If you would like to discuss this reply with NZTA, please contact Andy Knackstedt, Senior Manager 
Media, by email to andrew.knackstedt@nzta.govt.nz or by phone on (04) 894 6285.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Robyn Elston 
National Manager System Design 
 
 






